
 
 

5055 North Point Pkwy 
02 Floor 
Alpharetta, GA 30022 

Karl Tucker 
Vice President - Regulatory 
214-789-8217 
Karl.tucker@verizon.com 

VIA ELECTRONIC MAIL 
 

February 6, 2024 

Mr. Gary Widerburg 
Commission Secretary 
Utah Public Service Commission 
Heber M. Wells Bldg. 
160 East 300 South, 4th 
Floor Salt Lake City, UT 
84111 

 
       RE: Docket No. 23-095-01 – Supplemental Information Requested in the Public Service 

       Commission of Utah Order  
 
  
 Mr. Widerberg, 
 
   

This purpose of this letter is to supplement the Application filed on November 13, 2023, by MCImetro 
Access Transmission Services LLC d/b/a Verizon Access Transmission Services (“MCImetro”) with the 
Public Service Commission of Utah (PSC) to discontinue basic local exchange services effective on or 
after December 31, 2023.  I, Karl Tucker, acknowledge that by signing the application on November 13, 
2023, understand and agree that: 
 

a. filing of the application did not, by itself, constitute authority to discontinue any service; 
b. discontinuance shall occur as ordered by the Commission; and 
c. MCImetro Access Transmission Services LLC d/b/a Verizon Access Transmission Services 
shall assist in the porting of any assigned telephone numbers to a Replacement Provider.      

                
 

If you have any questions, please contact me at 214-789-8217, or Jacqueline McGirr at 201-
394-5032 or jacqueline.m.mcgirr@verizon.com. 

 

             Respectfully, 
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